
3 November 2015 

Dear Parents and Carers 
We are most certainly in the thick of things here at Beeliar Primary School. Does it ever change? I hope not. The 
energy is absolutely amazing with the entire community getting behind our children in their artistic endeavours and 
sporting events.  
 
We have tried something new here this year in terms of drama. Instead of a major production we opened the drama 
classrooms for parents to see what their children do in these classes. The response to this initiative was very 
positive and we appreciate the effort made by all the parents who attended. I extend my congratulations to Ms. 
Madgwick for her hard work in nurturing the children’s talent and arranging these wonderful learning opportunities 
for your children.  
 
Our students also did us proud at the Interschool Athletics Carnival. The children behaved beautifully and their 
sportsmanship was exemplary. They placed second in the overall competition in ‘B’ division the first time we have 
competed with this particular group of schools. Mr Batt organized the children’s participation and is to be 
congratulated on his efforts. He has written a more detailed report later in the newsletter. 
 
Three of our students featured in the Championships. Our congratulations are extended to Darius, Jack and Riley 
who were championship runners-up in their age group. Well done on your achievements boys, we are very proud of 
you. 
 
School Board Membership 
As an Independent Public School, Beeliar Primary School is seeking nominations from parents to become members 
of the School Board. Three positions have become available due to parents leaving the school or completing their 
three year Board membership.  
 
A School Council (Board) is a legally formed body that, in partnership with the principal, is given powers to set and 
monitor the key directions of a school. It is the major governing body of the school and oversees the school's 
performance. 
 
The role of a school council (board) is outlined in the School Education Act 1999. In essence, the role of school 
board is one of setting the long term future for the school and maintaining oversight (not management) of the 
school's operation. It is not about running the school – that is the job of the principal. It is about providing 
additional expertise to help the school achieve the best outcomes for the students. 
 
The school board meets at least once a term. The maximum length of a term is three years, but a person can be 
nominated for a further three-year period or for as many three year periods as he/she wishes to be involved. 
 
If you are interested in nominating for the School Board then please contact the Registrar Cathy Fox on 9437 5955. 
Nominations will close on Tuesday 17 November 2015.  
 
School Board - Public Meeting 
The school board meets at least once per term and holds one public meeting each year. This public meeting is 
scheduled for 7:00pm on Tuesday 1 December 2015. It will be held in the Conference Room at the school and all 
are welcome. If you have any queries about the meeting please call the school and leave a message and we will 
have one of the Board members contact you. 
 
Parent Survey 
Thank you to all the parents who have completed and returned the survey. In case you have forgotten, we have 
extended the close date for the surveys until this Friday. You can complete the survey using the hard copy supplied 
last week or by going on the school’s Facebook and following the link or by using a school iPad at this week’s 
assembly. Look out for Angie Brierley or Trace Radcliffe to assist you.  
 
Your views on our school are very important to us.  We’d like you to provide us with feedback on what we are doing 
well and what we could do better. It will take you only a few minutes to complete the survey.   
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For Your Calendar 

 
Tuesday 3 November 

 Year 5/6 Dance 
Lessons 

 Election of Student 
Council for 2016 

 
Wednesday 4 November 

 Kindergarten 
Information morning 
9am undercover area 

 Wicked Transition 
 
Thursday 5 November 

 TA12 Assembly 

 FLDC New Parent 
Meeting 1.30pm 

 
Friday 6 November 

 Beeliar Beginnings 9am 
 
Tuesday 10 November 

 Year 5/6 Dance 
Lessons 

 
Wednesday 11 November 

 Pre Primary Information 
morning 9am 
undercover area 

 Wicked Transition 
 
Friday 13 November 

 Beeliar Beginnings 9am 

 P&C Disco 
 
Monday 16 November 

 Year 6 Orientation day 
at LSHS 

 
Tuesday 17 November 

 Year 5/6 Dance 
Lessons 

 

 

 P&C Disco Flyer 

 2016 Booklists 



Shining our spotlight on…... Interschool Athletics Carnival 

The Beeliar P.S. worms have been busy making ‘tea’ 

and we will have plenty available for purchase at 

this week’s assembly.  

 

Treat your garden to a bottle of tea for $1.00 and 

help our environment by dropping off your empty 

worm tea bottles to the front office. 

 

Proceeds will go to our sister school in Cambodia. 

 

 

 

 

 

Otto TA15 performed last week 
at the State Theatre in the 
production re:Loaded2015 
through the Co:3 which is the state’s 
flagship dance company.  
 
Everyone at  Beeliar PS hope you had the 
most amazing time. You were awesome! 

On Wednesday and Friday of Week 3, students from years three to six represented Beeliar at the first CCSSA B Division 
Interschool Athletics Carnival. More than 90 students represented the school across the two days. They all showed a tremendous 
effort across both days and competed extremely hard in all their events.  
 
After Wednesday, Beeliar wasn't looking in the best of shape on the scoreboard after coming up against some incredible throwers 
and jumpers from Success, Hammond Park and Yangebup Primary Schools. However, on Friday they dug amazingly deep and 
worked super hard, slowly reeling in the deficit. At the end of the day, after all the sprints, relays and team games Beeliar ended 
up finishing a very gallant second place. We also finished second by 8 points in the Team Games Trophy. 
 
It was a fantastic first up effort for all of all students involved and they put in a tremendous effort throughout both days to end up 
with the results that they did. I'd like to make a special mention of and thanks to Mr Butler, Mrs Bloomfield, Mrs Curry, Miss 
Gaspar, Mrs Brierley, Mrs Gasmier, Mrs Lynden, Mrs Pollard and Steve for all of their support that they showed for our students, 
and in the organisation and putting together of the carnival itself. It is a big job and it just would not have been done without all 
their incredible efforts. 
  
Finally, the last final thanks go to all the parents who came down and cheered loudly for our kids as I know they all loved hearing 
your words of encouragement. Finally to all your wonderful kids who put in so much effort, you worked so hard and gave 100% in 
every single race and it really showed at the end of the day. Parents, you should all be extremely proud of your children's inner-
strength and drive that they demonstrated to the three other schools and our Beeliar staff. They did Beeliar and me, proud. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Adam Batt 
PE Specialist 

Special mention to our Runner Up Champion Boys. 
 

Riley (TA11) - Runner up Year 5 Boys  

Jack (TA13) - Runner up Year 4 Boys 

Darius (TA7) - Runner up Year 3 Boys 

FINAL SCORES 

1st Place - Success Primary School - 595 points 

2nd Place - Beeliar Primary School - 467 points 

3rd Place - Yangebup Primary School - 392.5 points 

4th Place - Hammond Park Primary School - 216.5 points 
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Merit Certificate Recipients 

Alex TA8 Class TA8 

Yassmine TA10 Kye TA13 

Matilda TA13 Ky TA12 

Brent TA12 Morrison TA9 

Jasmine TA9 Paris TA15 

Thor TA15 Nathaniel TA11 

Jaxon TA11 Kayzhn TA23 

Caelee TA5 Athena TA5 

Jordan TA1 Lucas TA1 

Roman TA22 Indianna TA20 

Michael TA20 Wesley TA3 

Kobe TA18 Kiarn TA4 

Promise TA6 Romae TA6 

Mya TA7 Ruby-Lou TA21 

Indiana TA21 Lucas TA21 

 

 
 

Due to insufficient numbers we have had to postpone the Cyber Safety Workshop until Term One 2016. 

Thank you to all the parents that put their name down unfortunately due to a race that stops a nation it 

has stopped our workshop.  

 

This term the Kindergarten students have been exploring the theme, The 
Ocean.  On Thursday October 22, we went on an excursion to 
Fremantle.  We began the day at Cicerello's where we looked at the 
creatures and plant life that live under the sea. We were able to touch and 
hold the starfish, sea cucumbers, crayfish and even a shark from the 

aquariums.  
 
We walked to Bathers’ Beach and went on a treasure hunt along the 
shoreline.  Our most interesting find was a piece of coal, that had been 
compacted and smoothed from the ocean tides over the years.  We then 
used some of the things from our treasure hunt to build some 

sandcastles.  We ended our time at Cicerello's with a delicious lunch. 
 
After lunch we walked over to The Shipwreck Galleries.  Here we were able to walk around the museum 
and learn about the important role the ocean has played in Australia's history.  We looked at the Batavia 
shipwreck and played on the huge anchors.  Once we had explored each of the galleries we walked back 
across the park to catch the bus back to school.   

 

On Thursday 22 October, it was TA13’s assembly about 
‘bucket fillers’ and ‘bucket dippers’.  My favourite actors 
were Kye, Jack and Darcey.  Man, I was that impressed I 
could name everyone in the class!           Written by Jake 

 
 

TA13’s assembly was about who are ‘bucket fillers’ and 
who are ‘bucket dippers’.  Bucket fillers are nice people 
who help others and be kind.  Bucket dippers are mean 
people who say mean things and play rough by pushing 
and kicking people.  The assembly was about how to be 
nice and not to be mean.  Our class’ acting was 
amazing.                                       Written by Jack  
 
 
TA13’s assembly was about bucket filling.  I 
loved our assembly because it was teaching kids 
to help others and become a bucket filler, not 
a bucket dipper!              Written by Darcey 
 
 

Our assembly was about who are bucket fillers and who 

are bucket dippers.  Bucket fillers are kind and helpful 

who fill other people’s buckets.  Bucket dippers dip into 

other people’s buckets but they don’t fill their own 

bucket.  My favourite part of the assembly was the 

dance because it was fun.                 Written by Aleena  
 



 

Student Disco 
 
 
 

 

 Friday November 13  

for the final end of year 

disco 

Entry will be $5 a child. 
 

We are looking for 

Volunteers to help out on 

the night.  

If you can spare an hour or 

two please put your name 

down at the office. 
 

Junior Disco:  

5pm - 6.30pm 

Senior Disco:  
7pm – 8.30pm 

Graduation 
Signature Bears 

     

Signature bears are $20 

They can be purchased via the 

Uniform Shop on Thursday or 

ordered using flexi-school 

website from November 30.  

Bears can be brought to 

school on the last day for 

signing. 

Volunteer of  the 
year nominations 

 

This year we are delighted to have 

put forward 3 nominations for the 

City of Cockburn Volunteer of the 

Year.  

 

Denise Bradley  

Tracy Ross 

Claire Porter  
 

We appreciate all that you do for 

our school. Good luck on the 

Awards Night. 

 

We need your help!  

Our P&C relies on ‘super star’ volunteers to be part of our team and you could be one of them!  
 

Our AGM is on the 2 December in the staff room and we are looking for people to fill committee positions 

for 2016. The P&C is a great network of parents who work to help make a difference in our school!!  
 

We have many positions to fill so if you think you would make a good Secretary, Treasurer or 

Communications Coordinator come along. Or nominate someone!  
 

Join the team! We have a great time and our kids love us being part of our school community! 

P&C AGM Meeting - 7pm, Wednesday, 2 December 2015 

2016 Uniforms 

Our new polo shirts are currently being manufactured and we expect them to be delivered on schedule.  

 

The best way to purchase uniforms is through our ordering system. Orders are due back on November 30 

for delivery in January 2016.  

  

1. You can order via the Flexischools website  

Or  

2. On the Uniform Shop form 

 

Please note:  If payment is made in full and all items are in stock we will send your order 

home as soon as it is ready. If you order the new polo shirt via Flexischools, your entire order 

will be held until the new shirts arrive. If you need the other items urgently, please order the 

new polo shirts in a separate order . 


